


5. Will these houses be mixed throughout the community or will they be in one large Kainga Ora 
housing development? 
 

Please see my responses above. 
 
 

6. Are there any plans to build further transitional housing within Lower Hutt? If so, how many 
dwellings and will these be mixed throughout the community or all grouped together, as was 
proposed for the Wood St site? 

 
Currently, Wood Street is the only development to include Transitional Housing within Lower 
Hutt.   
  
The final number of transitional homes delivered in each region will depend on potential 
opportunities, due diligence on properties to ensure they are warm, dry and safe, and the 
result of commercial negotiations, as well as where there are families in emergency motel 
accommodation. The commercial nature of this process means we do not publicly forecast 
numbers in specific regions. 
  
The Ministry of Housing and Urban Development will continue to report on regional housing 
supply, including transitional housing places in the area, through its Regional Housing Fact 
Sheets which are published every quarter on its website at: 
https://www.hud.govt.nz/community-and-public-housing/follow-our-progress/ 
 

 
7. Will resident of Wainuiomata take priority over people from other areas for these new homes 

built in Wainuiomata, 56 Wood St in particular? What is the selection criteria to gain residency to 
one of these homes?  

 
While Kāinga Ora is responsible for the construction of the Wood Street development, 
residents of the proposed development will be drawn from the Social Housing Register, 
which is managed by the Ministry of Social Development (the Ministry). The Ministry has 
provided the following comment in response to this question.   
 

    Transitional Housing 
When people approach the Ministry with an urgent housing need, we work with them to 
understand their situation and where possible support them to access long-term 
accommodation. Where no long-term options are immediately available, the Ministry refers 
people to Transitional Housing providers, contracted by the Ministry of Housing and Urban 
Development.  
 
Generally, people accessing transitional housing are required to meet the eligibility test for 
emergency housing assistance from the Ministry, except where exceptional circumstances 
apply – see here for more information: www.workandincome.govt.nz/map/income-
support/extra-help/special-needs-grant/eligibility-criteria-for-emergency-housing.html. 
 
People accessing Transitional Housing are assessed by the Transitional Housing provider 
to make sure it’s the right option for them.  Where a person or whanau is accepted into the 
service the transitional housing provider will work closely with them while they’re in these 
homes, supporting them to find longer-term housing, and access the services they need. A 
key focus will be ensuring the residents settle into their homes and the community well, and 
get any support they need so they are good neighbours.  
 
The Ministry and the Transitional Housing provider will house, as a priority, Wainuiomata 
families currently in need of transitional housing, so local people can remain connected to 






